
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
30 March 2023 
 
 
HON. MARIA ANTONIA “TONI” YULO-LOYZAGA 
Secretary, Department of Environment and Natural Resources 

DENR Building, Visayas Avenue, Diliman, 1100 Quezon City  
 
 
Dear Secretary Yulo-Loyzaga: 
 
The House Committee on Rural Development respectfully furnishes Your Honor’s good 
office copies of the following measures referred to the Committee, to wit: 
 

1. House Bill No. 262, entitled “An Act Institutionalizing the Convergence Strategy 
for Sustainable Rural Development and Providing the Implementing 
Mechanisms Therefor”, authored by Rep. Christian Tell A. Yap; 
 

2. House Bill No. 3566, entitled, “An Act Institutionalizing the Convergence 
Strategy for Sustainable Rural Development, Providing the Implementing 
Mechanisms Therefore, and For Other Purposes”, authored by Rep. Wilfrido 
Mark M. Enverga; and 
 

3. House Bill No. 7114, entitled “An Act Institutionalizing the Convergence 
Strategy for Sustainable Rural Development and Providing the Implementing 
Mechanisms Therefor”, authored by Rep. Jose Francisco “Kiko” B. Benitez. 

 
In this regard, may we respectfully request for the Department of Environment and 
Natural Resources’ position paper on the said measures. We will appreciate the 
submission of the same to the Committee on Rural Development’s Secretariat via its e-
mail address: committee.ruraldevelopment@house.gov.ph. 
 
For any inquiries, you may get in touch with the Committee Secretariat at telephone 
numbers 8931-4673 or 8931-5001 local 7138, and/or at the aforestated e-mail address. 
 
 
Thank you. 
 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
REP. WILTON “TONTON” T. KHO 
Chairperson, Committee on Rural Development 
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